
UNIVERSITY OF SOUTHERN INDIANA
BOARD OF TRUSTEES

CONSTRUCTION COMMITTEE MEETING
November 18, 1994

The Board of Trustees Construction Committee Meeting was called to order at 10:15 a.m. on
November 18, 1994 in the Wright Administration Building, Room 102K.

Participants included committee members Joseph ODaniel, Charles Combs, and Brent Auberry,
and USI staff members Richard Schmidt, Vice President for Business Affairs and Treasurer; Steve
Helfrich, Director of Physical Plant; Barry Schonberger, Dean of Students and Residence
Services; Donald Bennett, Vice President for Student Affairs; and David Goldenberg, Director of
Purchasing and Risk Management.

Mr. Schmidt called the meeting to order in the absence of Chairman Robert Swan. He explained
that though Mr. Swan was unable to attend due to business obligations, he wanted the committee
to know that a bookkeeper employed by his firm is related to the owner of Maken Corp., one of
the bidders on the student housing project to be discussed. The committee agreed that since Mr.
Swan would not be present to vote on the selection of a contractor, his relationship with the
employee would not be considered a conflict of interest.

Mr. Goldenberg presented an overview of the bids received for the construction of a student
housing building (Attachment 1).

Mr. Helfrich recommended that in considering the bids received, the committee accept
Alternate # 1 and reject Alternate # 2.

Mr. Helfiich reviewed the state budget proposal for the project, approved for $800,000, which
included site development, architectural fees, construction, moveable and fixed equipment, and
contingencies.

Mr. ODaniel commented that Maken Corp., the low bidder, has constructed other buildings in the
student housing complex and is known for high quality work and dependability.

Mr. Schmidt noted that the bid specifications requested a bid bond and that Maken Corp., if
selected, will provide a letter of credit instead.

Mr. Combs moved to accept Maken's base bid of $672,040 and its Alternate # 1 bid of $10,000,
to negotiate the amount of Alternate # 1, and to require of Maken an irrevocable letter of credit.
Mr. ODaniel seconded the motion and it passed.

Mr. Schmidt announced that he will present the financing plan for the project to the Board of
Trustees at its January, 1995, meeting.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 10:40 a.m.
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